

Torryburn Primary School Newsletter – January 2022

Hello everyone — here is our first newsletter of 2022! We have had a settled start to the year and lots of exciting learning is underway! We are so pleased with our new School Vision — see our journey here https://sway.office.com/eTsdQbuX8RemawXd?ref=Link

Nursery Enrolments

If your wee one is due to start nursery in session 2022/2023 please complete the online enrolment form here - https://www.fife.gov.uk/kb/docs/articles/education2/early-learning,-childcare-and-nurseries/preschool-and-school-nursery?fbclid=IwAROAAp_WfeurLdK115cGScJpWkYjx9af22Fx-cHP4K_12FGbyGLMT5m8e4

Primary 1 Enrolments

If your wee one is due to start school in August 2022 please complete the online enrolment form here - Enrol in primary school | Fife Council

S1 Enrolments

If your not so wee one is due to start secondary school in August 2022 please complete the online enrolment form here - Enrol in secondary school | Fife Council

Pick-up and Drop-offs - Staying Safe

I have received a few concerns lately from parents and community members regarding safety issues at pick-up and drop-off times. Can everyone please take extra care when parking at or near the school. Please only park within marked bays. We would encourage where possible to park and stride — parking away from school and walking along to pick-up or drop-off your child. Please be mindful of our neighbours and ensure that there is access to their drives and properties

Absences

Please remember to contact the school office if your child is going to be absent from school. We have had a number of cases recently where we have not been able to make contact with the families regarding their child being absent from school. Unknown absences are a big concern and also become time consuming for our office staff. Please inform us as close to 9am as possible phoning 01383 602437, using the Parent Portal or emailing torryburnps.enquiries@fife.gov.uk.

Please also let us know if you change your phone number so we can update our records.

Parent Council AGM

Our new office bearers were agreed at our last Parent Council Meeting -

Joint Parent Council Chairs -

- Dawn Pianosi (Leo & Mia's Mum in school)
- Jane Harvey (Christopher's Mum in nursery)

Secretary

• Claire Whitcombe (Hunter & Holden's Mum in school & nursery)

Treasurer

• Matthew Pianosi (Leo & Mia's Dad in school)

We will share the date of our next meeting with you once it has been agreed.

Diary dates -

Friday 21 Jan — Class Learning Overviews for this term will be shared on Seesaw

Monday 24 Jan — Scots poetry judging in class this week

Monday 24 Jan — Personal Projects start — look out for information on Seesaw

Thursday 27 Jan - P1 Orthoptic Screening

Monday 31 Jan — Chinese New Year Celebrations this week

Monday 7 Feb - Children's Mental Health Week

Tuesday 8 Feb — Safer Internet Day

Tuesday 8 Feb — P1 Dental Inspections

Tuesday 8 Feb — Ardroy Info Evening for Parents & Pupils at 7pm on Teams

Monday 14 Feb - International Book Giving Day

Wednesday 16 Feb - Inservice Day - Pupils not in

Thursday 17 Feb — Holiday

Friday 18 Feb - Holiday

Thursday 3 Mar - World Book Day

Wednesday 16 Mar - Parent/Teacher Conversations 3.30pm -5.30pm

Thursday 17 Mar — Parent/Teacher Conversations 6.00pm — 8.00pm

Thursday 17 Mar — Personal Projects to be handed in

Monday 21 March — World Poetry Day

Monday 21 March – Ardroy Residential for Primary 6 & Primary 7

Tuesday 29 Macrh — Autsim Awareness Week

Friday 1 Apr — Last day of term

Monday 18 Apr - Back to school

Other holidays

Mon 2 May - Holiday

Thursday 5 May - Inservice Day — Pupils not in

Friday 3 Jun - Queens Jubilee Holiday

Monday 6 Jun – Holiday

Friday 1 Jul — Summer holidays start (Last day of term Thursday 30 June)

Ways to contact us -

Phone - 01383 602437

Email — <u>torryburnps.enquiries@fife.gov.uk</u>

Seesaw — send us a message

Check out our school website -

Torryburn Primary School and Nursery | #TeamTorryburn (glowscotland.org.uk)



